Secretariat minutes Oct 2022
Present:  Deirdre (facilitator), Catherine, Rachel, Mick, Gerry, John, Steven, Ernie, (Ruth).
Apologies:  Gavan
Minutes:  represent, educate, network
1.  Minutes from September meeting proposed by Rachel, seconded by Mick.  Minutes can be accessed here: here
2.  Updates from the Resource Worker:  presented the Workplan 2022 Q2 and Q3 reports and noted that the main activity DC PPN is behind on is the Vision for Community Wellbeing statement.  This will hopefully be completed by the end of 2022, or even by the next Plenary on 24 November in the Rediscovery Centre.  The Q2 and Q3 reports can be accessed here.
3.  Updates from the Secretariat:
Gerry noted that some reps still felt isolated in their roles, and it would be important to support the reps as much as possible.
Mick noted that the Disability Thematic Group still felt frustrated with their work; even though they have accepted the offer of working with a facilitator, for having a film made (with Paul Woodward as one of the second series of 5 films), and inviting people from Dublin City Council into the monthly meetings, to share concerns.
Rachel noted traffic and transport issues in her area of Ringsend, and wondered if there was a way for the PPN to assist Ringsend groups with the fact that Ringsend is now, “a car park”.  And the Secretariat discussed the opportunity for the PPN to work to make sure Dublin was accessible for disabled people, and was able to secure better air quality.  John wondered if a cyclist-expert might not also get involved in the DTG film: and Deirdre shared information about a public submission about cycling.
Catherine reminded the Secretariat to attend a webinar on Thursday 13 October at 5.30pm about the Mazars’ structural review, and asked all Secretariat to bring findings from the webinar to the November monthly meeting.  Ruth added that she had recently spoken to the LCDC about this matter here.
4.  Any other business:  John told the Secretariat about Lakeglen Resident’s Association recent prize at the Dublin City Neighbourhood Awards, and he was congratulated by everyone at the meeting.
5.  Date of the next meeting (Tuesday 15 November, 2022).
6.  Close the meeting 
